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Issue 6 

Knights of Columbus  
All Saints Council 11402 

Dunwoody, Georgia 
 (Established July 4th, 1994) 

                 “Opere et Veritate ”  1 John  3,18  

Brothers: 
 
This Grand Knight’s report will be short, as 
I have spent most of the month on the road.    
 
May started out with a bang with an ex-
tremely successful Vidalia Onion Sale.  “The 
Sweet Smell of Success” indeed!!  The “Big 
Onion” (John Buchholz) with the help of 10 
other councils moved over sixteen TONS on 
Onions, with over five thousand pounds at 
All Saints alone.   
 
Work is continuing on the 
next generation “Tootsie 
Roll” drive operation with 
the City of Dunwoody’s  
official proclamation and 
our Chamber of Commerce 
Involvement.  Brother Joe 
DeVita  is working on    
taking the People With    
Intellectual Disabilities 
Drive to a whole new level. 
 
While I was out in Colorado visiting my 
daughter, your Deputy Grand Knight, Bob 
Fiscella, ran the May meeting (and quite 
well I heard.)  The Nominating Committee’s 
proposals for next year’s officers were      
introduced and will be voted on at the June 
meeting.  Additional nominations for any of 
the offices may be made from the floor at the 
June meeting.   
 
Also, anyone interested in participating in 
one of the program areas, Church, Commu-
nity, Council, Youth, Pro-Life, or Family, 
whether as a committee member, chairman 
or other support, should let their interests be 
known to the Grand Knight and the pro-
gram director, Bruce Malinoff. 

I attended my first Knights of Columbus 
Georgia State Convention as a delegate with 
Past Grand Knight Lou Hlad on May 13-15.   
 
Our council was awarded the State Youth 
Service  Award for our Dunwoody Soap Box 
Derby sponsorship.  Congratulations to Joe 
Fuentes who headed up that project and to 
all the brothers who put in their time and 
efforts.  Special thanks to Lou Hlad who 
worked hard on the program submission 

document. 
 
After the Convention my wife, 
Kathy and I headed down to Jack-
sonville, FL where our middle 
daughter gave birth to our fourth 
grandchild, Delaney Mary Ann 
Finniss,  on Thursday May 19.  She 
came in at 8 lbs, 3 oz., 20 inches.   
Mother, daughter, father, and big 
brother are doing fine. 

We have a bunch of wedding anniversary 
congratulations due this month. Fred and 
Margaret Schlitt reach their 50th wedding 
anniversary on June 3rd. Fred is a current 
and charter council member now living in 
Florida. Bill and Katie Schmitz reach that 
50 milestone on June 17th. And how can we 
ignore the wonderful 25th wedding anniver-
sary of Scott and Mary Ellen Klinger on 
June  22nd? 

God bless them for their very wonderful 
Christian family living example. Go and do    
likewise.  

Vivat Jesus,  Stan Wasowski 
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State Awards at Georgia Convention 

8 

There were lots of smiles to go 
around at the 2011 Georgia 
State Convention in Savannah. 
 
Richard Kobylski, the Grand 
Knight of St. Brigid Council,  
(above left) accepted the   
Community Service Award from 
State Deputy Jim St. John. 
 
Our own Grand Knight Stan 
Wasowski accepted the Youth 
Service Award for our Soap 
Box Derby participation. 
These two very prestigious 
awards now go on to Supreme 
for the International Award 
consideration. 
 
Wives Kathy Wasowski and 
Marty Hlad attended along 
with Past Grand Knight Lou 
Hlad, insurance Field Agent 
John Knight , and District 
Deputy Greg Crnkovich. 
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New Brothers and Promotions 
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     Roc Tschirhart     Paul Barranco             Mike Walker          Fidel Espinoza  

  Bill McLaughlin    Rick Saunders           

Brothers Tschirhart, Barranco, and Walker 
took their 3rd degree at Holy Cross May 7th. 
 
Brother Police Officer Espinoza transferred in 
from St. Emmanuel Council in Florida. 
 
Brothers McLaughlin and Saunders ventured 
to Atlanta Council #660 on Buford Highway to 
take both their 1st and 2nd degrees on May 
18th.  Welcome to our three new members. 

Tootsie Rolls Ready to Roll 
This picture featured in the May 
18th Dunwoody Crier shows 
Brothers Bob Fiscella, Greg 
Crnkovich,   Joe DeVita, and Stan 
Wasowski posing with Mayor Ken 
Wright of Dunwoody and a young 
man (Ross McEachern) to kick off 
our annual fund raiser for citizens 
with Intellectual Disabilities. 
 
The city proclaimed “Intellectual 
Disability Awareness Day” April 
30th in honor of our council. Sev-
eral businesses in Dunwoody will 
partner with All Saints 11402. 
 
All councils in Georgia participate 
in this program annually and com-
bine their funds on the state level 
to provide substantial support to 
the intellectually disadvantaged 
around the state.  
 
Please help us with this program. 

See article 
next page 
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Divine Mercy Sunday Featured Many Brothers 

 

Officer Fidel Espinoza Transfers into 11402 
At the May business meeting, the council 
unanimously voted Dunwoody Officer Fidel 
Espinoza into the council. This picture was 
featured on Page 1 of the May 20th issue of 
the Dunwoody Reporter Newspaper. 
 
Officer Espinoza is a transfer from the St. 
Emmanuel Council 13338 in Del Ray,     
Florida. He is single and a second degree 
member. Greg Crnkovich was his proposer 
and helped him with the Form 100 transfer. 
 
Espinoza is now the second policemen in our 
council. Officer David Bertrand has been a 
knight and our member for several years. 
 
It is possible that Officer Espinoza will be 
able to bring other Dunwoody officers into 
the council after he gets settled. 
 
We welcome him to Atlanta and are very 
gratified that so many members of the Dun-
woody governing establishment are coming 
into the council. 
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 Council Supports Soap Box Derby for Third Year 
For the third consecutive year, All Saints 11402 will lend its McGivney Hall to the Dunwoody Soap Box 
Derby supporters for the purpose of building race cars for the Saturday June 4 event at 8:30 AM. Last year 
there were about 28 cars entered in the race in two divisions (Stock and Super Stock). This year there may 
be over 35 cars and a third division (Super Kids) will be featured. The race is held at First Baptist Church, 
North Peachtree & I-285. 
 
The Super Kids division will feature wide-bodied race cars that hold two occupants side by side. One is the 
driver and one is a passenger with some sort of a disability. Normally, disabled youths are not able to par-
ticipate in the event. Supporters are now looking for youngsters with disabilities that would have parental 
permission to ride as passengers in the race. Winners in each of the three divisions would go on to race in 
the national finals in Akron, Ohio.  

The race is supported primarily by the Dunwoody Kiwanis 
Club-- an organization that specializes in youth mentoring. We 
are fortunate to have as our council member the president of 
that organization (Rob Swanson) and also the race technical 
director (Al Alberghini). His wife Addie Alberghini  has served 
as the race director. Rob Swanson’s wife, Susan Swanson, is 
the new director of the Super Kids Division.  Thus, our council 
ties to the Derby event and its sponsors are very strong.  
 
Four clinic dates were held at McGivney Hall-- April 30th,  
May 14th, May 21st, and May 28th. 
 
This new race is specifically for kids ages 8-17 with disabilities 
that would otherwise prevent them from competing in the All 
American Soap Box Derby race.   Racers from Clayton, 
DeKalb, Gwinnett, Henry and Rockdale counties are eligible to 
enter the race. 
 
Super Kids racing cars are built by our Soap Box Derby Asso-
ciation, so the Super Kids are not responsible for building their 
own cars.  They ride down the hill in a car that accommodates 
two kids, an experienced driver who drives the car and the   
Super Kid who has a fun experience. The race has expanded 
every year. Next year, maybe 50 cars, we’re told. 

McGivney Hall turns into a Soap Box Derby “factory” again. 
(left above) The first “double-wide” racer takes shape outside. 

A driver and a disabled passenger 
travel side-by side in a double wide. 
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Current Nominations for 2011-2012 Elections 

The Nominating Committee chaired by Sir Knight Lou Hlad and also composed of Sir 
Knights Don Myers and Ed Trainor have interviewed and spoken to all known prospective          
candidates for officer positions for the coming 2011-2012 Fraternal Year (July to June). 
 
These recommendations are preliminary based upon agreement of these brothers to serve if 
elected to these positions. Any 3rd degree or higher member is eligible to run for any of 
these offices and may even be nominated from the floor at the June Council Meeting on 
Tuesday, June 7th.  
 

The current nominations are: 
 
Grand Knight –               Stan Wasowski (incumbent) 
Deputy Grand Knight – Bob Fiscella (incumbent) 
Chancellor –                     Frank Callan (not an incumbent, but a previous Chancellor) 
Recorder –                        Ed Trainor (incumbent)  
Treasurer –                       Andy Diaz  (not an incumbent, but a previous Treasurer) 
 
Advocate –                        B.J. Van Gundy (incumbent) 
 
Warden –                           Dennis Caniglia  (not an incumbent, but a previous Warden) 
                                            Joe Fuentes (incumbent) 
 
Inside Guard (Lead) –      Ed Pierson (incumbent) 
                                            Mark Foster  
                                            Bill Luckert   
 
Outside Guard  –              Gene Gannon (incumbent) 
                                            Bill Schmitz     
                                                      (Note: any inside or outside guard candidates not receiving   
          the most votes may serve as assistants in those positions.) 
 
Trustee 3-year Term –       Kevin Murray (former Chancellor) 
 
Trustee 2-year Term –       Lou Hlad (former Trustee 3-year) 
 
Trustee 1-year Term –       Don Myers (former Trustee 2-year) 
 
Appointed positions by the Grand Knight are Chaplain, Financial Secretary, and Lecturer. 
It is now anticipated that two of the three current incumbents will continue their positions. 
Monsignor Kiernan and John Buchholz are current incumbents who will continue. 

Gert Kampfer, the current Financial Secretary has served superbly for 11 years and will 
not continue in that office. John Stowell was the proposed appointee as the new Financial 
Secretary,  and he has just been certified by Supreme. His term began immediately upon 
his certification on May 23rd. Please congratulate him and know what very huge shoes he 
has to fill.  Please thank Gert Kampfer or his 11 years of important service. 
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Council donated $1,000 to People Making Progress, an 
organization that helps intellectually-disadvantaged young 
adults. 
  
Council tabled the motion to give $2,000 to I-Care for 
driving seniors to medical appointments. We will vote on 
this at the June meeting because it exceeds $500. 
  
Council provided acolyte services for all May funer als at All 
Saints Church. 
 
Council provided honor guard services in connection  with 
the parish Divine Mercy Sunday services. 
 
Council provided physical services for the building  of Soap 
Box Racers in our McGivney Hall for community youth . 
 
Our Fathers for Good Seminars continued all month. 

Council Benevolence and Charity 

Mike Smit Wins Our Shining Armor Award  

Mike Smit receives his long-overdue Shining Armor Award pin from Acting Grand Knight Bob Fiscella at 
the May meeting.  This award is won by fulfilling five criteria within the first year of membership.  He had 
attended three or more council meetings, participated in three or more council activities, recruited at least 
one new member, attained third degree membership status, and talked privately to our insurance field 
agent. District Deputy Greg Crnkovich looks on. Brian Kler and B.J. Van Gundy were just awarded the 
same honor very recently. We are pleased that so many brothers are now qualifying for this honor. 
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 Vidalia Onion Sale - Mission Accomplished! 

YOU DID IT! Thanks to a great Council 11402 TEAM EFFORT our Council sold out of 
our 520 ten pound bags of Vidalia Onions (Only had 7 bags left for the 6 PM Sunday 
Mass). Thanks to all who either BOUGHT onions or helped to SELL them after the 
masses on the weekend of April 30-May 1. This is a very important source of funds to help 
our various charities. 
 
Of course, it takes considerably more time and effort than meets the eye.  Late in January 
the initial contacts are made with our Supplier in South Georgia, and many emails are 
sent to get the needed commitments from the other Councils - but we have been doing this 
for 9 years so we have a pretty grooved swing on the process.  
 
We want to thank the other Councils who participated with us this year, namely:  
St. Andrew (175), St. Benedict (350), St. Brigid (375), St. Peter Chanel (300), OLA (300), 
St. Monica (400), St. Brendan (250), Mary Our Queen (130), St. Thomas More (200) and 
St. Joseph (Athens) (250).  We had a record 3,250 bags shipped from South Georgia    
(16.5 TONS) to cover the needs of the Eleven Councils involved. Their participation helps  
minimize the individual costs for the long distance and local trucking needed. 
 
                                                                                                          (continued) 
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 And, again a big thanks go to Ed Krise and his warehouse staff at Courier South for their 
help in receiving the delivery and arranging for the local delivery to the participating 
Councils.  Also, the team of John Buchholz, Dean Trantow and John Stowell reallocated 
the shipment onto the pallets for the specific councils.  Ed Krise suffered some back mis-
eries for a time. We’re not sure whether to blame the heavy onions or Ed’s increasing age. 
 
This year Dean Trantow and John Stowell took bigger roles in helping John Buchholz 
manage the Onion Sale, taking care of the inventory movement and assignment of sales 
people to various locations. Nearly 70 Brother Knights and some wives served on our 
Sales Team - a new record for participation.  The other notable fact is that this event - 
much like the Fish Fry - gives our member Knights a chance to work with and get to 
know other members of our Council. Hopefully it will encourage them to become more 
active members. 
 
A special thanks to those Brothers who worked at multiple Masses to ensure that “No On-
ion Was Left Unsold”.  The Iron men this year were Dave Webster, Tom Burleigh, Wiley 
Maloof and Frank Callan. These men are a BIG part of our success year in and year out. 
 
While its tempting to think in terms of “MORE ONION S” for next year, we feel very for-
tunate to have this year’s great weather and the continued support of our All Saints      
Parishioners,  so time will tell as to how many onions will be ordered in the future.  What 
do you think? 
 
But, for now its time to “Stop and Smell the Onions!” 

Vidalia Onion Sale - Continued 

Many brothers are not aware that name badges are also available for wives. 
These lovely badges are attached by magnetic fasteners and make no holes in 
the cloth (sure to please your darling).  
 
The cost is $10 and you pay when you receive the item.  If you wish to order a 
badge,  please advise our Financial Secretary, or any officer, and advise the 
spelling that your wife desires. Badges are a nice ice-breaker at all our       
functions. Ladies are    
usually invited to all events 
(except our degree ceremo-
nials).   
 
Please consider purchasing 
a name badge for your 
wife, and please always 
wear your own name 
badge proudly whenever you can. 

 

Name Badges for Wives Available 

9 
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Special Awards at May Meeting 
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 2011 St. Marlo Golf Tournament A Success 
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May 9th, 2011 was a memorable day for the 10th Annual Dunwoody Charity Golf Tournament.  Over 100 
golfers participated in this year’s event which was co-sponsored by the All Saints Men’s Club and our All 
Saints Knights of Columbus Council 11402.  Brother Tom Simon ran the event this year again. 
 
The weather cooperated, and the field was excellent.  The first place Gross was won by four young knock-
ers with an 18-under Gross score.  The foursome with the best Net Score was 20-under. Details will follow 
at the June 7th council meeting. 
 
On behalf of all our beneficiaries, supporters, and everyone associated with the tournament,  Director Tom 
Simon wants to thank you for participating in this year’s event.  The tournament raised over $7,000 for 
our charities: St. Joseph's Hospital Cancer Survivors Network, I CARE, Southeastern Sarcoma Founda-
tion, and the Knights of Columbus Charities. Thank You! 
 
We hope everyone enjoyed the tournament.  It was our sincere desire to provide ALL OUR GOLERS with 
a round of golf, awards, a Goody Bag, Raffle items, a Silent Auction, good food and drink, some surprises, 
and great camaraderie for a reasonable price, and for the proceeds to go to well-deserving non-profit     
organizations.  We hope we did our job well.  You certainly did yours well. 
 
Thanks to our Committee members and all of the wonderful Volunteers who helped with: Collecting      
Silent Auction and Raffle Items (total of 35 Silent Auction Items to bid on, and Over 75 Raffle items given 
away), a Great Goody Bag, Awards, Our Ladies at the Registration Desk, Hole-In-One Hole Spotters for 
our Hole-In-One Buick Lacrosse Automobile, Our Wonderful Photographer (Pat Fahey), and everyone 
else who contributed to the success of this year’s tournament. 
  
Preparations have already begun for the 2012 Annual Dunwoody Charity Golf Tournament. 

From the first hole to the nineteenth hole, a great bunch of guys (and some gals) had a memorable time for 
a great cause. The weather was perfect and the tournament went off without a hitch. Thanks, Tom Simon! 
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 June     Wedding Anniversaries 
  Date                                        Years   
      
     25th  Pat & Theresa Callahan                    62 
     12th  Allen & Shirley Pfaffinger                 56 
       1st   Norb & Barbara  Braza                    54 
      15th  Don & Ruth Del Guercio                  54 
        1st   Ray & Betty-Lee Egan                      54 
       8th   Lou & Marianne Vogel                     54 
     13th   Ken & Patsy Winkler                        52 
      25th   Dave & Eileen Webster                    51 
        3rd  Fred & Margaret Schlitt                  50 
      17th   Bill & Katie Schmitz                        50 
      23rd   Dennis & Marie Crean                     49 
        1st    Keith & Janet Kieffer                       48 
      20th   John & Joan Muenchen                    47 
      27th   George & Joanne Swartz                  47 
      26th   Joseph & Susan Bruder                    46 
       12th   Ray & Sharon Donohue                   46 
       12th   Gene & Beth Wysocki                       46 
       25th   John & Kathy Seggerson                  45 
       15th   Dennis & Susan Mackin                    43 
         1st   Alex & Susan Williams                      43 
        17th  Ray & Nan Eberly                             42 
       12th   Larry & Nancy Cullen                      40 
       17th   Ken & Paula Boerman                      39 
       16th   Oscar & Geraldine Pereyra              38 
       19th   Mike & Jane Will                               35 
       10th    John & Katherine Cahill                  33 
       30th    Richard & Sharon Malone               32 
        20th   Rick & Laura Rother                        30 
        22nd   Scott & Mary Ellen Klinger            25 
        11th    Roc & Carol Tschirhart                   23 
        30th    Bernard & Annmarie Boehnlein     21 
        22nd   Brian & Christy Van Gundy           20 
        13th    Scott & Margaret Acker                  19 
        11th    Joseph & Katherine Matassino       18 
        11th    Jim & Ellie Campbell                       17 
        17th    Bob & Rita Fiscella                           16 
        20th    Mike & Roxanne Haslach                13 
        28th    Mike & Loriann Martell                    8 
          5th    Jason & Dorota Miller                        2 

Council Birthdays and Anniversaries 

 

Upcoming Exemplification Opportunities 
 
1st Degree - Tuesday, May 31st, All Saints McGivney Hall, 7:30 PM. Candidates arriv e by 6:45 PM. Coat 
and tie for pictures. Checkbook for 1st degree annu al dues/fees. louhlad@bellsouth.net.  
  
Fourth Degree - Saturday, June  4th, Marietta, GA.  Rick Weber rick.weber@sjnlilburn.com , 678-467-9098 or 
District Master Tom Gissy, tgissy@bellsouth.net ,  678-643-8664. Marriott Northwest Hotel, Windy Hill & I-75. 
 
1st/2nd Degrees  Wednesday, June 15th -  Atlanta Council #660 at 2620 Buford Highway, Atlanta,  
1st degree at 7PM, register 6 PM and 2nd degree starts about 8:30 PM. Register 7:45 PM. Info 
RSVP660@comcast.com.  
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June          Birthdays        
John Heneghan                 2nd 
Gregory Brandner            4th          
Ed Krise                             4th 
John Francis                      5th 
Scott Quady                       7th 
Bill Garrett                      10th 
Jon Peterson                    10th 
Al Tiede                            10th 
David Jeanson                 11th 
Mike Paolozzi                  12th 
Paul Reale                        12th 
Timothy McHugh            13th   
Dave Benson                    15th 
Michael Smit                   15th 
Stan Wasowski                16th 
Kevin Flagg                      21st 
Pat Fahey                        22nd 
Ray Gustin                       24th 
Matt Kitchin                    24th 
John Cahill                      25th 
John Dawkins                  26th 
Gregg Kantak                  26th 
Dave Davis                       30th 
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Our Council Intentions and Remembrances 

Ora Pro Nobis 

 32 Deceased Brother Knights of All Saints Council 11402 
                                                              John A. O’Shea            1/27/2008      Robert J. Lescher            5/17/2003 
Walter J. Bieszak             4/17/2011    Thomas  M. Scherrer    4/10/2007      Brad M. Scranton         5/14/2003     
Joseph J. Wittman            3/09/2011     Richard Steiner          3/17/2006      Phillip A. Haluska         12/18/2002 
Charles F. Mahony          2/20/2011     Sal De Pace                 1/16/2006      Joseph A. Miller            12/2/2002 
Gerald A. Cicero             1/05/2011     Anthony C Ardagna 12/28/2005     James R. Fraser             9/21/2002 
David Moeller               5/09/2010      Jerome E. Travers      7/29/2005      Kenneth E. Smith          6/02/2000 
Frank Welter               12/20/2009     John P. Stojka               7/21/2995      Elias M. Mualem            3/27/2000 
Owen K. McCabe           8/16/2009      Paul G. Horan               6/02/2005     John W. Lynch III       12/15/1999 
William G. Lehman        4/16/2009      Edwin L. Woerner        5/21/2005      Ronald S. Kurtzer         12/12/1999 
Robert L. Morell             4/29/2008      Thomas J. Byrne, Jr.     1/13/2005     Kenneth C. McIntosh    11/25/1998 
Gordon G. Hurt               3/03/2008      James J. McCabe        10/22/2004     William J. Batdorf        3/23/1998 

Founding Members of All Saints Council on July 4, 1994 are shown in Bold 

       Ailing Brothers Monthly Prayers:  

           Jack Klapka        Joe Liebsack 
           Ron Collins          Frank Paolozzi                     
         Frank Murphy       Al Kosek 
     Jim Mammoser         Nestor Montero       
 Benny Mastrogiovanni    James Tally 
    George Swartz         Mike Klimshuk 
          Bob Heald             Franz Brucks 
         Ed Krise               John Jedlicka 
     Frank Paolozzi        Dennis Mackin 
 

Ailing Brother Ongoing Prayers 
   William O’Connor      Matt Dewhurst       
    John Lynch, Jr.          Ed Pavlik                 
 

Our Seminarians 
    Brian Baker      Matt Dalrymple 
    Jack Knight - new seminarian 
     

 Our Beloved Clergy 

Archbishop Wilton D. Gregory 
Ret. Archbishop John F. Donoghue, D.D. 
Aux. Atlanta Bishop Luis R. Zarama  
Abbot Francis Michael Stiteler 
Monsignor R. Donald Kiernan, P.A. 
Monsignor Hugh M. Marren 
Father William T. Hao 
Father Daniel  J. McCormick 
Father Michael U. Onykuru 
Father William F. Rowland, S.M. 
Father Bryan Small     Father Daniel Ketter 
Father David Daly, LC 
Deacon Ray Egan   Deacon William Garrett  
Deacon Ed Krise         Deacon Paul Doppel 
Deacon Ken Melvin 

Prayers for Friends/ Loved Ones 
Bill Allen’s wife, Tisha 
John Brach’s mother-in-law, Claudia Cohen, 96 
Mark Foster’s uncle, Warren Foster 
Dave Guy, prospective knight in SC monastery 
Mike Haslach’s mom, 85 
Lou Hlad’s aunt, Eleanor Hlad 
Chuck Mahoney’s widow, Grace 
Bennie Mastrogiovanni’s daughter-in-law, Hollie 
Peter Keyhoe’s wife, Rita 
Jim Rainsford’s wife, Eileen 
MOQ Grand Knight Bob Santos’ wife, Christine 
Fred Quintan’s son, Ethan 
Jean-Paul Roy’s wife, Antonette 
Ernie Spencer’s Grandson, Garrett Pilcher  
Frank Welter’s widow, Margaret 
Mike Will’s wife, Jane 
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Sir Knight Walter Bieszak, 81, 
of our Council and the Fr. 
Charles J. Watters Assembly 
passed away on April 17th. 
 
Please pray for Walter, wife 
Carol, and the extended family. 
 
He was an Air Force veteran 
and was accorded a military 
honor guard at his memorial 
service, officiated by Father 
Dan McCormick.   
 
He will also be remembered in 5 
Masses, as are all our deceased 
brothers. His name will appear 
on the next Assembly chalice. 
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     Office                                        Officer                      Phone                            Email 
Grand Knight     Stan Wasowski 770-512-7397       swasowski@langlegal.com  
Deputy Grand Knight   Bob Fiscella      770-395-7101       bobfiscella@comcast.net 
Chancellor                              Kevin Murray  770-248-0751     kpmurray@bellsouth.net 
Chaplain    Rev. Msgr. Kiernan 770-393-3255     monsignor@allsaints.us 
Advocate    BJ Van Gundy 678-291-0805        bj@vangundy.net        
Warden                Joe Fuentes       770-350-0355       skierjoey@hotmail.com 
Recorder    Ed Trainor  770-396-7053     ejtrainor@aol.com 
Financial Secretary   Gert Kampfer  770-698-8269     kofc11402@bellsouth.net 
Treasurer    Joe Cavallaro  770-936-8718        cavallaj@bellsouth.net 
Lecturer    John Buchholz             770-458-5670        jkbuch@aol.com 
 
Inside Guards    Edgar Pierson (lead)   770-390-0043        ednorma@comcast.net        
                  Pat Fahey                     770-447-8605      patrickfahey@bellsouth.net 
     Mark Foster                 404-394-4537        markjfoster@yahoo.com 
                                         Bill Luckert                770-640-5209        billuckert@aol.com                             
Outside Guards   Gene Gannon (lead)    770-797-3925        gene.gannon@prudential.com 
                 Bill Schmitz                  770-451-6113        schmitz.bill@gmail.com 
 
Trustee Three-Year Term  Lou Hlad  770-394-6327        louhlad@bellsouth.net 
Trustee Two-Year Term            Don Myers                   770-394-5192        dmyers2@aol.com 
Trustee One-Year Term     Greg Crnkovich           770-390-0480      greg_c@bellsouth.net 
 
District 13 Deputy    Greg Crnkovich 770-390-0480      dd13greg@bellsouth.net 
Insurance Field Agent   John Knight  770-936-0465      johnaknight@bellsouth.net  
Program Activity Director        Bruce Malinoff             770-986-9362        bmalinoff@bellsouth.net                                                                                                
Activity Directors  
Acolytes    Norb Braza  770-393-8645      nlbraza@aol.com 
Bereavement                               Deacon Ray Egan        770-394-5643        dekeray@aol.com 
Church     Greg Crnkovich           770-390-0480      greg_c@bellsouth.net  
Community     Dean Trantow              770-457-6061        trantowd@aol.com 
Council     Dennis Caniglia            770-908-0484        adennisc@bellsouth.net                                               
Family Life                 Doug Birkbeck             770-393-1731        dbirkbeck25@comcast.net 
Membership                                Kevin Murray   770-248-0751      kmurray@bellsouth.net 
Pro-Life    Will Estes                      770-451-5014        westes@tldz.org 
Vocations    Jim Mammoser  770-451-1753       xmammoser@inbox.com 
Youth      Bryan Kler                    770-457-5537        bryankler@comcast.net                 
Dunwoody Volunteer Co-ord  Jim Maloney  
    
Communications & Feedback 
Website Editor /Database  Gert Kampfer     770-698-8269        kofc11402@bellsouth.net 
Newsletter Editor/Publicity  Lou Hlad     770-394-6327         louhlad@bellsouth.net 
Parish Pastoral Board Rep       John Francis                    770-394-6008        ejohnfrancis@gmail.com 

If you miss one of our CallingPost voicemails,   dial  1-800-925-7443 to hear it again. 
Then enter a 10-digit Public Group ID (PGID) to identify the sending organization. 
 
  All Saints Council 11402’s PGID is                      128-432-9444  (do not enter dashes).  
  Fr. Charles J. Watters Assembly PGID is           173-099-2132. 
  Watters Color Corps (Honor Guard) PGID is   166-310-9097.     

    Council Photo Journal at   http://KofC11402.shutterfly.com 
Jamaica Mission,/Supreme Convention,/Church Directory Pictures/Fourth of 

July Parade/ Low Country Boil/ High School Senior Cookout/ Soap Box Derby/  
 

Watters Assembly Photo Journal at http://watters.shutterfly.com 
 Founder’s Day Dinner/ New Officer Installation/  Eucharistic Congress Honor 
Guard/  USO Troop  Greeting/  Fr. Kevin Peet Army Commissioning/  

Never miss a  
message again  

All Saints Council 11402  (http://kc11402.org) 
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Monsignor  
R. Donald Kiernan 
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June 7  Mtg 
7 PM Rosary 

7:30 Mtg 
Elections!! 

4th Degree  
Assembly 

Mtg 
St. Andrew 
6:30 social 
7:30 mtg 

 
Elections!! 

 

      June 2011  

Eucharistic 
Adoration 
in chapel 

 

June 4th 
Soap Box 

Derby Race 
8:30 AM 

First Baptist 

Eucharistic 
Adoration  
in chapel 

Eucharistic 
Adoration 
in chapel 

Eucharistic 
Adoration 
in chapel 

June 15th 
1st/2nd 
Degree 
Atlanta  
Council 

#660 

Eucharistic 
Congress 

 
Honor Guard 

Requested 
 
 

Fathers 
for Good 
Session 4 

McGivney 
10:15 AM 

Fathers for 
Good 

Session 5 
McGivney 
10:15 AM 

Eucharistic 
Adoration 
in chapel 

End of  
Fraternal 

Year 

Fathers 
for Good 
Session 3 

McGivney 
10:15 AM 

Fathers 
for Good 
Session 6 

McGivney 
10:15 AM 

Fathers Day 


